December 7, 2015 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Gordon Wisnom, Roy Burkins, Jerry Writer, Kenton Kurtz, and Polly Kreiss. Also in attendance were: Mayor Herzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Melissa Matthews, Dennis Sarpen and Ira Walker. Bill Gemmill and Michael Ellinger were absent. 
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 2, 2015 Council meeting with a correction to the Operator's report. Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the November 16, 2015 Special Meeting Minutes.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated October 31st through December 1st, 2015 totaling $15,002.19, seconded by Mr. Writer and the motion was carried.  
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated October 31st through December 1st, 2015 totaling $45,102.12 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried.  
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated October 31st through December 1st, 2015 totaling $65,588.99 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried.
PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment at tonight's meeting.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Attorney Sharnetzka stated he did not have any updates on the lawsuit with the Borough Police Department and the ex- superintendent of the school system.
Attorney Sharnetzka asked Council to think of ideas for the Land Development Plan process and the enforcement of those plans.
The minutes for the Special Meeting were received, Attorney Sharnetzka will review and make recommendations next month.

Attorney Sharnetzka distributed the end of year gifts of umbrellas from his firm.  

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen updated Council on the Dollar General Store project.  The manhole was hit during soil preparation and the lid needs to be replaced.  Mr. Sarpen feels that the manhole is too low.  The soil is very soft and they are having ground water problems.  It was the consensus of Council to get the lid raised in keeping with the elevation. 
OPERATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Walker presented his report for Council.   The thickener project at the sewer plant is moving along. The pump delivery is set for before Christmas and the project should be completed in January.
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $529.92 to Gordon's Service for replacement of a set of brake lines on Truck #1 (water department).  Mr. Writer seconded and the motion was carried with Mr. Wisnom abstaining. 

Mr. Writer made a motion to approve the cost of $270.84 to APR for two cases of rubber gloves.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the purchase of six filters for the blower units at the sewer plant from Excelsior at a cost of $288.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the purchase of a new battery for Truck #3 (sewer department) from Gordon's Service for a cost of $145.95.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried, with Mr. Wisnom abstaining. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the purchase of a new metal locator for a cost not to exceed $1,200.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried. 
MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger attended the door opening at the library.  He also attended the Holiday Home Tour and stated that it was well received.
Mayor Herzberger reported that New Freedom does not like the formula used to budget the Southern Regional Police costs.  They feel they are paying $100,000 too much.  New Freedom says the system should be based on hours used.  If that is the case, Shrewsbury should pay more.  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Earl Long presented a compact disc to members in attendance.  The disc is entitled "Stewartstown in the 21st Century".  He said it is a visually appealing look at Stewartstown in the past and present and was done as a thank you for the service to the community. 

Ms. Kreiss wished to thank Mr. Writer for his 4 years on the Council. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the 2016 Garbage Budget.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2015-4 which re-enacts the rate of tax at 2.85 mills.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve Resolution 2015-5 appointing Stacy Myers as Borough Treasurer for the 2016 calendar year.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Writer made a motion to approve Resolution 2015-6 appointing Melissa Matthews as Borough Secretary for the 2016 calendar year.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve Resolution 2015-7 to provide a Municipal Pension plan for the 2016 calendar year.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to appoint James R. Holley & Associates as Borough Engineer for the 2016 calendar year.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to appoint New Freedom Borough as the Zoning / Building Code Official for the 2016 calendar year.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to appoint CGA Law firm as the Borough Solicitor for the 2016 calendar year.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to appoint Baker, Tilly, Virchow, Krause (was SF & Company) as Borough Auditors for the 2016 calendar year.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the 2016 General Budget, Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried. 

Mr. Writer made a motion to approve the 2016 Sewer Budget, Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the 2016 Water Budget.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the 2016 State Highway Aid Budget (Liquid Fuels).  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to re-appoint Pam Almony for a 4-year term on the Planning Commission.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Kreiss made a motion to re-appoint Doug Plasterer for a 3-year term on the Zoning Hearing Board.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to re-appoint Gordon Wisnom for a 5-year term on the Sewer & Water Authority.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried, with Mr. Wisnom abstaining.

Mayor Herzberger will be the Borough Representative for the York County Tax Collection.  No alternate was selected at this time.
There being no further business, Mr. Kurtz made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Burkins and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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